
 
 

 

Sept. 11, 2017 
 

Dear Honorable Members of the Pennsylvania House  

of Representatives: 

 
As you reconvene to resolve the state’s 2017-18 fiscal year budget, our diverse coalition of the state’s leading business and trade 
organizations again urges that any final revenue package not include higher taxes on energy producers, consumers and utility 
ratepayers. We understand the difficult financial position the state is in due to less-than-expected revenue collections; however, 
we must be clear-eyed about the reason revenue collections have been dampened. In great part due to its burdensome 
regulatory, tax and legal climate, the state’s economic growth has been poor in recent years, and the unemployment rate is 
among the worst in the country. Higher taxes – whether they are assessed on energy producers, telecommunications customers 
or gas and electric ratepayers – will only exacerbate this trend. We cannot raise taxes and expect economic growth.  
 
Our state’s ability to compete is informed by its tax structure and business climate. It is clear, by any honest assessment, that 
much more progress can be made with respect to improving the state’s tax code and its attractiveness to new investment in an 
increasingly competitive global marketplace. Instead of focusing on higher energy and utility taxes, we urge the House to take 
leadership on supporting pro-growth policies. When the state’s economy grows, its broad-based tax collections – sales and use, 
corporate net income, and personal income taxes – will rise as well. Thank you for considering our coalition’s position, and we 
ask for your continued support as you work towards finalizing a revenue package continues.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 

Gene Barr 
Gene Barr 

President and CEO 
Pennsylvania Chamber  
of Business and Industry  

 

 
 
 
Stephanie Catarino 
Wissman 
Executive Director 
Associated Petroleum Industries  
of PA 

 

 
 
 
Michael Whatley 
Executive Vice President 
Consumer Energy Alliance 

 

 
 
 
Terrance J. Fitzpatrick  
President & CEO 
Energy Association of 
Pennsylvania 

 
 
 
Fran Mansberger 
Executive Director 
Industrial Energy Consumers 
of Pennsylvania 

 
 

 

 
 

 
Angela Zaydon, Esq. 
Government Relations 
Representative 
Manufacturer & Business 
Association 

 

 
 
 
Dave Spigelmyer 
President 
Marcellus Shale Coalition 

 
 
 
Peter T. Vlahos 
President 
Pennsylvania Aggregates  
and Concrete Association 

 

 
Andrew Kaye 
President 
Pennsylvania Builders 
Association 

 

 
 
 
Jeffrey Logan 
President 
Pennsylvania Chemical 
Industry Council 

 

 

 

 
 
 
Dan Weaver 
President and Executive 
Director 
Pennsylvania Independent Oil 
and Gas Association 

 
 
 
David N. Taylor 
President 
Pennsylvania 
Manufacturers 
Association 

 

 
 
 
Steven J. Samara 
President 
Pennsylvania Telephone 
Association 

 

 

 

 


